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[bookmark: _GoBack]Wallowa County Technical Committee
June 10, 2014
OSU Extension Conference Room

Present:                                                                                                 
	Bruce Dunn, Forestry
	John Williams, Range
	Lance Burton, Range

	Cynthia Warnock, Conservation
	Kyle Bratcher, Fisheries
	Dana Nave, Hydrology

	Allen Schnetzky, Weeds
	Coby Menton, Geology
	Katie Nesbitt, Guest – The Observer

	Brian Clapp, Weeds
	Jamie McCormack, Range
	



Bruce called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m. 

Minutes
There were a few changes made to the May minutes.  The minutes stood approved with the changes.  

Projects
The USFS is starting a new project in the Morgan/Nesbitt area using the Watershed Restoration Action Plan.  They will be looking at vegetative treatments and other improvements as needed.  During the scoping, comments may be sent in with actions that others would like to see taken in the area.   The project boundary is not finalized yet.  Data will be collected this summer.

Agency Reports
OSU Extension
· John will be putting the portable water trough/pump trailer out again this year.  
· He has been putting time into reading the Forest Plan Revision.  The comment deadline is August 15th.  The county will submit comments.
· The Range Field day was canceled. 
· The Extension office is beginning to work on fair items.  

Natural Resource Conservation Service (NRCS)
· Lance said they are working on contracts for EQIP and CSP.
· There still is not information out on CRP and CREP and there won’t be a signup for them.  

Natural Resource Advisory Committee (NRAC)
· On June 24th there will be a work session on the Forest Plan Revision.  
· There will be a tour on June 25th to look at proposed actions on various types of stands.
· On June 23rd there will be a meeting with the ID team, NRAC and pemittees to go over the roads that could be closed and what needs to remain open.  The group will also discuss what the county expects from the ID Team as coordinating together.  

Wallowa Resources 
· Brian reported the Tara, the Tri-County Weed Coordinator, is stepping down and her replacement, Mark, will be stepping in. 
· The weed tour is Saturday beginning at 9:00 a.m. at the Cloverleaf Hall.  There will be 6 credits available.  
· Wallowa Resources still has funding for spraying in Joseph Creek area.
· They have a college student working under a shared program helping out where needed.  
· June 27th will be the Watershed Festival.  

U.S. Forest Service 
· Dana has put out 17 water temperature probes out.  
· She did some monitoring where the rock gabions were installed and some repaired in Swamp Creek.  It was promising on how the stream reacted to them.  There is more vegetation and wood along and in the stream.
· She is doing the field work for data collection for the Morgan/Nesbitt WRAP.
· Dana has been dabbling in soils and looking at the protocols.  They have a Wallowa Mountain piling project and some of the timber sales that were done in the winter look good.  Sales that were done when it was wet don’t look good and she may have to to and mitigate for soil compaction.  There are also special ways to pile that don’t ruin the soils.  
· Jamie reported that they have a new staff person in recreation.  His name is Kurt.
· The Deputy District Ranger position has been filled.   
· Comments have come in from LIRA and they will be looking at all of them.
· Permittees are turning livestock out on allotments.  
· Shawn and his wife had a baby.  

Soil & Water Conservation District (SWCD)
· Cynthia is still working on mapping the vegetation in Prairie Creek. 
· On May 20th ODA, OCA and DEQ had a tour to discuss water quality issues and riparian health.  Several sights on Prairie Creek were looked at and discussions on riparian vegetation, why it does not grow in some areas, weed issues in not grazed areas etc.  
· Lisa is working on education activities for the Watershed Festival and the Chief Joseph Camp.
· The 6th Grade Tour was Monday, June 2nd, on RY Timber’s land up Bear Creek.  There were about 70 6th graders that attended.  
· Cynthia has been working on project reports.

County Vegetation Department
· Allen will be putting out an announcement for an assistance position next week.  The person will write grants and do education. 
· The goats will graze along the railroad tracks from Wade Point to Rogge Mill.  
· The yellow flag iris has been inventoried and will be treated now.
· In Bear Creek the leafy spurge and meadow hawkweed will be inventoried and then treated.  

Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife (ODFW)
· Kyle reported that the Chinook fisheries will open on June 21st for the Imnaha and the Wallowa.   They are not sure how many fish will be coming up the Imnaha – the run is not as strong as they thought.  They may open fishing up on the Grande Ronde also.  
· The fishing at Hells Canyon has picked up. 
· They are starting a tagger award program at the lake.  Big orange tags make it easier to see how many fish have been caught.  
· The wildlife crews have put out bear traps to get an idea of how many are out there.  
· Contractors will begin on the Whiskey Creek crossing in the early part of July.  

Grande Ronde Model Watershed (GRMW)
· Coby is working on Sheep Ridge and Grouse Creek diversion structures.  The Sheep Ridge diversion can be a passage barrier during low flow.  They applied for an OWEB technical assistance grant and received it.  DEQ paid for the cultural resource and Anderson, Perry and Associates will do the design.  Grouse Creek diversion does not allow passage and the fish screen is actually working as the diversion structure.  
· The 2nd part of the 6 Ranch project is progressing.  There were some flaws in the programmatic application for the BA consultation in that there were no takes allowed during construction.  There is usually allowance for some takes.  In the consultation, NOAA will only allow grazing by goats which does not help the 6 Ranch.  
· There were 36 project proposals for the OWEB review team to look at.  Of the 28 restoration proposals 19 were recommended for funding.  There were 8 technical assistance proposals and only one was able to be funded.   The SWCD proposal for another pipeline in Prairie Creek was rated 4 and the forestry one on the slope ranked 14.  There is a possibility that the top 19 will be funded.  A project proposal from TNC and Krebs for water developments and fencing made it in the top 19.  John Baker submitted one for technical help to do river restoration along the Wallowa River.  Coby reminded folks that proposals need to be concise and clear and budgets need to be clear and match the text for funding.  

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:54 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted by:


Cynthia Warnock
